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recommends that every effort should be made to insure the
continuance ôf a medical school inI Halifax."

It is with very much regret that we receive the announce-
ment of Miss Chalmers' resignation as Superintendent of the
Regina General Hospital. Miss Elizabeth ChaImers has been
connected with this hospital for about six years, and in charge
of it during the past four. Miss Chalmers obtained her first
professional training in the Holyoke City Hospital, being the
gold medallist for her year, for nearly two years her work
was devoted to the surgical wards and operating room of the
Heaton Hospital, Montpelier (Vt.), coning to Regina after
a short appointment in Western Canada. In giving up the
work of the institution which engaged her activities, Miss
Chalmers will have the profound satisfaction of knowing that
she leaves behind her many friends (including those who
were ber pupils in the training department of which she had
jurisdiction) who have appreciated her work and kindness.
Those who have been in touch with the daily work of the
institution during Miss Chalmers' administration can vouch
for good discipline, absolute impartiality and general courtesy.

We believe that the Board of Governors will find it hard
to replace this important executive position, which has been
so ably held by the late incumbent.

The Editor of this publication does not necessarily hold
the views expressed by any of its contributors; however, we
are in accord with the stand taken by "Medico" which appears
elsewhere in this issue, and hope to see some united action
taken on the question.

It seems that some information should be given out as to
the date of the annual meeting of the Saskatchewan Medical
Association for the year 1910.


